
 
 

PO Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 

TO: Contractors 
 

CC: Andrea Mehner (HRM), Anne Sherwood (HRM), Ashley Blissett (HRM), Avrian Dolcy (HRM), 
Beverly Audet (HRM), Brad Anguish (HRM), Christopher Davis (HRM), Colin Burton (HRM), 
David Hubley (HRM), Don Pellerine (HRM), Gordon Shupe (Wood), Hugh Morrison (HRM), 
Ian Guppy (Halifax Water), Jeff Spares (HRM), Josh DeYoung (Halifax Water), Myles 
MacNaughton (Stantec), Paolo Mont (HRM), Peter Salah (Englobe), Roddy MacIntyre (HRM), 
Tom Gorman (Halifax Water) 

 
FROM: Edmund Surette, Manager, Transportation Infrastructure Management, Project Planning 

& Design (HRM)  
 

DATE: April 7, 2022 

SUBJECT: HRM Quality Management Plan (QMP) – Permanent Reinstatement April 11, 2022 
 

Attention Contractors, 
 

Please note that permanent reinstatement will be permitted on HRM projects (e.g., streets, sidewalks, curbs) 
beginning Monday April 11, 2022. However, given the current temperature trend, the HRM Quality 
Management Plan for cold weather will remain in effect until further notice. 

 
HRM will continue to monitor the weather forecast and will provide an update once temperatures improve.   

Regards, 
 

EDMUND SURETTE, PH.D., P.ENG. 
MANAGER, TRANSPORTATION INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT 
PROJECT PLANNING & DESIGN | TRANSPORTATION & PUBLIC WORKS  

HΛLIFΛX 
 
 
 
 

Project Planning & Design 

  
Email: surette@halifax.ca halifax.ca 
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